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Leading Independent Agbusiness 

Oats, Barley & Wheat 
Available now at Pursehouse Allora 

Avoid disappointment call 
(07) 4666 2800 

10 Forest Plains Rd, Allora QLD 
Mothers Day Long Lunch

ALLORA SPORTS CLUB

Sunday 10th May 2015
Commences 11.00am with lunch served from 12 noon

~ Three Course Meal ~
with a complimentary glass of champagne for all Mums

Entertainment provided by Norma O’Hara Murphy
and the Redland Bay Bluegrass Boyz

Cost $40.00 per head. Bookings essential. Call Wendy on 0437 342 870.

Thank you Allora!
It is with great pride that the Ken Gillam family and the Allora 
Advertiser donate $1200 to Allora Clifton Blue Care from the 
sale of the 2015 Allora Calendar.
The calendar was designed and printed by the Allora Advertiser 
to commemorate the 80th birthday of Gwen Gillam, a very 
talented artist. Gwen is renowned for her structural pen & ink 
drawings and Colin Newport provided historic details for the 
sketches of the buildings presented.
A big thank you to the businesses who sold the calendars and 
to the Allora community for supporting the project to honour 
Gwen Gillam.

Respite Coordinator Ellen Woods is presented with a $1200 donation by 
Ken Gillam from the sale of 2015 Allora Calendars.

ALL WELCOME TO…
Allora QCWA International Afternoon:

"English Midlands" FRIDAY, 8th MAY 2015
Uniting Church Hall, Warwick St, Allora, 1.30pm

DELICIOUS AFTERNOON TEA
• Concert - St. Patrick's Choir
• Arthur & Ron - Country Singers
• Skits & Items by QCWA members.



TOP: There was a full 
house at the Allora 

Community Hall for Scope's 
Annual Afternoon Tea.

ABOVE: (back) Scope president 
Daphne Whatley with Scope friends 

from Gladstone.

LEFT: Margaret Davey from 
Wynnum.

BELOW LEFT: Cassidy Henry and 
Mary Higgins.

ABOVE:  Kenita Auger, Helen 
Smith and Wendy Ardrey.

LEFT: Stacey Turner, Sarah 
Turner and Jo Denny sang 

songs from A Brown Slouch Hat 
and The Rising Sun concert.

SUDOKU

Solution in classifieds section
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WEATHER FORECAST
Day	 Forecast	 Min/Max
THU	 Showers. Morning Clouds. Warm.	 16 	 31
FRI	 Storms Late. Morning Clouds. Warm.	 16 	 31
SAT	 Storms Late. Afternoon Clouds. Warm. Humid.	17 	 29
SUN	 Storms Late. Broken Clouds. Warm.	 16 	 31
MON	 Morning Clouds. Mild. 	 17 	 27
TUE	 High Level Clouds. Warm.	 14 	 30

The Allora Advertiser
Your community advertiser servicing local and surrounding areas for over 75 years

53 Herbert Street, Allora Qld 4362
Phone 07 4666 3128 - email editor@alloraadvertiser.com

DEADLINE: Advertising and Articles – Tuesday 4.00pm
Errors and Omissions Policy: Care & confirmation is taken in the production of 

Display & Classified advertising. Every effort is also made to ensure that information 
published in articles is correct, however, we do not give express or implied warranty 

as to its accuracy. We do not accept any liability for error or omission.

Copyright: All advertising and Editorial material resides at all times with the Allora 
Advertiser with the exception of where copyright is otherwise held. Copyright will 

not be released to any other party without written permission.

Anzac Day #diggerstribute Facebook 
Photo Competiton winner
Congratulations go to Jack Clifford, who submitted the winning 
photo entry to win an Anzac Day prize pack worth $250. The 
prize is from The Great War Collection and was supplied by 
The Military Shop www.agw.militaryshop.com.au

Jack Clifford.

Letters to the Editor…
Dear Editor
Have they sorted out how they plan to lower the road toll after 
the “disastrous” Easter weekend? Some have been putting 
forth ideas in the press how this could be done.
We are given maximum speed limits to follow and when they’re 
exceeded the police will ticket offenders. But if someone is 
going below the posted speed limit by 20K or more it is only 
then that police will ticket slow vehicles, but they also have to 
be travelling in the right hand lane of a two lane carriageway 
going in the same direction, for this to apply.
Large vehicles should only use the left lane in a two lane road 
going in the same direction, regardless of their speed. On 
single lane roads motorist going slower than the limit should 
indicate, pull to the side of the road, and allow traffic to pass 
them. This is only common courtesy.

2015 Allora Scope Club Annual Fundraiser Afternoon Tea - Saturday 2nd May

Stupidity, inexperience, careless driving, and inattentive driving 
is the cause of most accidents. We need to study how the 
Swedes have tackled their road safety issues.
Does anyone else have useful suggestions?

Jay Nauss,
Glen Aplin

Dear Editor,
I would like to express my thoughts to you, through your paper. 
A great big THANK YOU, to all who were involved with the 
ANZAC commemorations over this past week.
We attended the moving Dawn Service; had a delicious 
breakfast; attended the historic street parade and capped it all 
off by going to the wonderful ANZAC concert. As a visitor to 
your beautiful township, my husband, son and I are full of 
praise. The performers, the band, the volunteers, the organisers 
etc. all banded together to show what a community combined 
can do; not only for such memorable events, but to highlight 
your township of Allora. Well done everybody!
Ethel Mill,
Adelaide, S.A.

THE ALLORA PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP
Calling all interested shutterbugs….

The Allora Photography Group will be holding its next meeting on
Wednesday 13th May at 7.00pm

at the Allora State School in Warwick Street.
All are welcome, no matter what your level of prowess,

so come along to join up and….
Have Fun…  Share Ideas… Learn New Skills…

Contact: Linda (Pres.) 0407 693 822,
Karen (Sec.) 0419 340 430 or

alloraphotographygroup@gmail.com

	 Allora Grain &
	 Milling (AGM)
	 premium feeds
	 offer a unique nutritious
	 blend of quality
	 Australian ingredients.

PH: 07 4666 3293
FAX: 07 4666 3462

736 Dalrymple Creek Road,
Ellinthorpe  QLD  4362

ALLORA GRAIN & MILLING
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MARK MULLINS

Soil Conservation Specialists

EARTHMOVING
MARK MULLINS

➭ Dam Construction
➭ Land Clearing
➭ Stick Raking
➭ Dam De-Silting

☎ (07) 4661 3000
Mobile 0427 987 957

P O Box 1299, Warwick Qld 4370

BAD JOKE OF THE 
WEEK

Doctor to Patient: Do you want the good 
news or the bad news first?

Patient: The good news, please.

Doctor: The good news is that you have 
only twenty-four hours to live.

Patient: If that's the good news, what's the 
bad news?

Doctor: I should have told you yesterday.

EFTPOS 
AVAILABLE

$UPER $AVERS
This week’s specials are…

Chicken Kiev................. $4.00 ea
Lamb BBQ Chops....... $10.99 kg
Braising Steak............. $10.49 kg
Crumbed Steak........... $10.99 kg

(WHILE STOCKS LAST)

www.allorabutchery.com.au

FREEDELIVERY

68 Herbert Street, Allora.  -  Grant Lollback

Ph 4666 3355 - 0407 795 439

WINNER - Outback Region 
Best Burger 2015

- Lamb, Kaffir Lime & Ginger Burger

ORDER FRIDAY’S 
FRESH FISH 

TODAY!

1824 - �Beethoven's 9th (Chorale) 
Symphony, premieres in Vienna.

1888 - �George Eastman patents "Kodak 
box camera".

1895 - �In Saint Petersburg, Russian 
scientist Alexander Stepanovich 
Popov demonstrates to the Russian 
Physical and Chemical Society his 
invention - the world's first radio 
receiver. In the former Soviet 
Union the anniversary of this day 
is celebrated as Radio Day.

1902 - �Soufriere volcano on St Vincent 
kills 2-5,000.

1914 - �US Congress establishes mother's 
day.

1934 - �World's largest pearl (6.4 kg) 
found at Palawan, Philippines.

1941 - �Glenn Miller records 
"Chattanooga Choo Choo" for 
RCA.

1945 - �WWII: unconditional German 
surrender to the Allies signed by 
General Alfred Jodl at Rheims.

1946 - �William H Hastie inaugurated 
as 1st black governor of Virgin 
Islands.

1951 - �International Olympic committee 
allows Russia to participate in 
1952 Olympics.

1952 - �The concept of the integrated 
circuit, the basis for all modern 
computers, is first published by 
Geoffrey Dummer.

1958 - �US Air Force Major Howard 
Johnson sets world aircraft altitude 
record in a Lockhead F-104 
Starfighter at 27,810 m.

1966 - �Mamas & Papas "Monday 
Monday" hits #1.

1982 - �IBM releases PC-DOS version 
1.1.

1992 - �US space shuttle STS-49 launched 
(maiden voyage of Endeavour).

1993 - �South Africa agrees to multi-racial 
elections.

1999 - �Kosovo War: In Federal Republic 
of Yugoslavia, three Chinese 

citizens are killed and 20 wounded 
when a NATO aircraft bombs the 
Chinese embassy in Belgrade.

1999 - �Pope John Paul II travels to 
Romania becoming the first pope 
to visit a predominantly Eastern 
Orthodox country since the Great 
Schism in 1054.

2002 - �A China Northern Airlines MD-
82 plunges into the Yellow Sea, 
killing 112 people.

2007 - �The tomb of Herod the Great is 
discovered.

2012 - �NATO air strike kills 14 and 
woulds 6 civilians in Afghanistan's 
Badghis Province.

2013 - �4 people are killed after the 
Mayon Volcano erupts in the 
Philippines.

2013 - �Delaware becomes the 11th 
US State to legalize same-sex 
marriage.

THINGS THAT HAPPENED ON THIS DAY - 7th MAY

ANZAC Day in Thailand
Five thousand people attended the ANZAC Dawn Service at 
the Konyu Cutting also known as ‘Hellfire Pass’ on the 
infamous Burma Thailand Railway in Thailand. Amongst them 
were Allora connections Lyn Wright, Colin and David Newport 
who were part of the 65 strong Quiet Lion Tour organized by 
the Burma Thailand Memorial Railway Association. A special 
guest of the Tour was Mr. Neil McPherson O. A. M. who worked 
as a P. O. W. on the building of the line in 1943. In spite of a 2 
a.m. wakeup call, members of the Quiet Lion Tour were 
amongst the 1,500 in number limited to the cutting itself but 
missed out on the available seating. The sound of ‘The Last 
Post’ by the Thai Army buglers, ‘The Lament’ by the Scottish 
pipers and the sound of the birds at dawn were highlights of an 
emotional service.

The 10 a.m. service 
was held at the 
Kanchanaburi War 
Cemetery which is the 
resting place of the 
6,982 Allied soldiers 
who died on the railway 
south of Nieke in 
Thailand. Those who 
died to the north of 
Nieke are buried at the 
War Cemetery at 
Thanbyuzayat in 
Burma. Young 
members of the Quiet 
Lion Tour assisted in 
the laying of wreathes 
to all those who had 
died on the building of 
the railway. Lyn, Colin 
and David laid a wreath 
in remembrance of the 
2/26th Infantry Battalion 

of which their father and grandfather Norman Newport was a 
member. A focal point of the families of the 2/26th Battalion in 
the Kanchanaburi Cemetery is the grave of Private George 
Cubby, an aboriginal member of the Battalion from St. George 
in Queensland. Other former residents of the Allora district who 
were P. O. W. members of the Queensland raised 2/26th 
Battalion include Phil Hall, Eric Hall, Buff Holmes, Leo Clay, Bill 
Masters, Jack Wright and Stan Carlyon. Eric Hall was killed by 
Allied bombing and is buried in the Thanbyuzayat War 
Cemetery in Burma. Jack Wright returned to Singapore on the 
completion of the railway only to die a few short months later. 
Other former residents of the Allora district who were P. O. W.’s 
include Dick Slatter and Les Cooper who were members of the 
2/10th Field Regiment Artillery (also a Queensland raised unit), 
Wally Carstens of the 8th Division Ammunition Company and 
Harvey Beasley who served in the R. A. F.

Colin and David Newport 
and Lyn Wright at the grave 

of Pte. George Cubby in 
the Kanchanaburi War 
Cemetery in Thailand, 

ANZAC Day 2015.

Disposing of green waste and storm 
debris
Southern Downs Regional Council advise residents that there 
will be NO KERBSIDE COLLECTION for green waste or storm 
debris.
Council’s Manager of Environmental Services Tim O’Brien 
asks everyone to ensure green waste is disposed of 
appropriately by either composting at home or taking it to waste 
facilities.
“We implore that people do not dump the waste and debris into 
bushland, but dispose of it in a responsible manner.

FREE MEETING: REAL LIFE AFTER 
SCHOOL
Come one, come all - A FREE meeting is being held from 
3.30pm to 5.30pm, at Warwick Library on Wednesday, 13th 
May, with the purpose of providing parents and youth between 
15-25yrs with life skills education. Topics will include: Budgeting; 
Sharing; Shopping; Relationships; Healthy food & drink choices.
A question an answer session will be held. All are welcome and 
new ideas are encouraged.
For more information about this free meeting, phone Donna 
Nevin on 0429 620 951

Christian Unity
Each year the week before Pentecost is set aside as a special 
week of prayer for Christian unity. This year the dates are 17th 
- 24th May. The combined churches of Allora will celebrate this 
event with an ecumenical service at the Uniting Church at 
7.00pm, on 24th May - Pentecost Sunday.



6 — THE ALLORA ADVERTISER … THURSDAY, 7th MAY 2015 THE ALLORA ADVERTISER … THURSDAY, 7th MAY 2015 — 7

DAVEY
Electrical & Solar

Elec. Lic. No.  39552   -   Solar Accr. No. A1278492

	 �Electrical Installations, Repairs and Quotes 
	  �Your Professional Local CEC Accredited Solar 

Supplier and Installer

P: 07 4666 3461  M: 0408 717 624

ALLORA'S ANZACS REMEMBERED: 
A project by the Allora Historical 
Society

ADA PRISCILLA SMITH - NURSE WW1
Ada Priscilla Smith was born in Warwick in 1887, the 3rd child 
of James and Anna Maria Smith's large family of twelve. As a 
child, Ada was always adventurous and a leader. She trained 

as a nurse at the Warwick Base Hospital. In those early days, 
nurses were poorly paid and they were expected to scrub floors 
as well as care for patients.
Ada was nursing in Murwillumbah, NSW when World War One 
broke out. She returned to Warwick after making the decision 
to enlist. She was accepted immediately her letter addressed 
to the "Principal War Matron", Brisbane reached the Matron at 
the Brisbane Hospital.
Ada was fitted with her uniform of an ankle length pale grey 
dress and scarlet cape as well as a scarlet overcoat with a 
large cavalier cape and grey bonnet. The nurses wore a white 
veil and a white apron over their dress while on duty.
Ada was one of 120 nurses and 1100 servicemen on board the 
"Orsova" embarking from Sydney and landing in Egypt. She 
was stationed at the 2nd Australian General Hospital (AGH), 
Cairo when casualties from Gallipoli arrived on 28th April 1915. 
Because of her training in the theatre in Warwick, Ada mostly 
worked in the operating theatre in Cairo.
More than 2,000 cases were admitted to the 2nd AGH on that 
first day. Ada wrote "Some of the boys are terribly wounded and 
we have quite a lot of deaths. And there are such a lot of 
amputations. There'll be a great number of disabled people 

Sister Ada Smith.
Photo courtesy Heather Smith and Jillian Trethewey. 

after this war".
As the fighting at Gallipoli continued, the hospitals were kept 
busy day after day. In August 1915, Ada wrote: "The wounded 
were coming from Gatlipoli and we were on duty ready to 
receive them. I have never forgotten the look of these men. Of 
course, the badly wounded were on stretchers, but the walking 
wounded were so tired out, they could have gone to sleep 
standing up. Many had not had a wash for weeks for constant 
shelling on the beaches stopped them from even using the sea.
Once in the hospital they were quickly relieved of their grimy 
clothes, washed, their wounds dressed, then they were fed and 
put to bed. It must have been like heaven to them".
In 1916 the 2nd AGH was sent to Marseilles when the 
Australian divisions were rushed to France. Ada wrote home 
describing conditions in the wards, the severe cold and the 
sounds of war only a few miles from the hospital. The winter of 
1916-17 was the coldest in living memory.
At the time of the Battle of Messines in 1917, Ada was in 
charge of five hospital tents with 150 patients. In July of that 
year Ada took leave to England, her first holiday in 2½ years.
She was still in France when the Armistice was signed. She 
was then stationed at a hospital in Sutton Venney England 
before sailing for home at the end of 1919. She was physically 
exhausted and with damaged hearing. Her family and the 
people of Allora gave her a hero's welcome and she was 
discharged in 1920, after 4½ years overseas service.                   
Ada nursed at Rosemount Repatriation Hospital before 
marrying Reginald Farnsworth, a widower with two children. 
Reg and Ada had a daughter Daphne. The family were living in 
Gladstone when WW2 began. Daphne was sent to live with her 
Uncle Reg Smith's family in Warwick until a place was available 
at PGC in Warwick. Reg Farnsworth was Chief Air Raid 
Warden and Ada was in charge of the Ambulance Station and 
trained the local Voluntary Aid Detachment in Gladstone.
Ada led the Anzac Day procession in Gladstone each year, 
wearing her service medals and ribbons. When Gladstone 
erected a War Memorial, Ada was invited to open it which she 
was very proud to do.
Ada's story was written by Heather W Smith and Jillian E 
Trethewey and included in their book, "The Smiths of 
Freestone".

Looking Back…
Allora’s Past 25 years ago May 

1990
Debutante Ball

Three debutantes were presented to 
Father Geoff Thomas of St. Luke’s 
Toowoomba at the annual Anglican ball 
held in the Allora Community Hall on the 
11th May. The debs were trained by Mrs. 
Jan Gilmore and Mrs. Marion Denny and 
the official party included Fr. G. Thomas 
and Mrs. Thomas, Fr. Bill Redman, Cr. 
and Mrs. Jim Deacon, Mr. and Mrs. T. 
Finlay, Mr. and Mrs. S. Acason, Mr. and 
Mrs. A. Erhardt and Mr. and Mrs. G. 
Metzroth.
Mrs. Lesley Telford provided the music for 
the debutantes and flower girls. The 
Maids of Honour were Barbara Finlay and 
Debbie Blissett and the Matrons of 
Honour were Mrs. Phyllis Shooter and 
Mrs. Alice Wilson. The debutantes were 
Miss Leah Gilmore who was partnered by 
Mr. Peter Turner, Miss Susie Atkinson, 
partnered by Mr. Karstin Steinmetz, a 
German exchange student, and Miss 
Kristina Blissett who was partnered by Mr. 
Gerard Gosen. Rachelle Russell, Joelene 
Beardmore, Kristy McKinney, Tanya 
Chandler and Jacqueline Buck were the 
flower girls.

Allora’s Past 75 years ago May 
1940

Presbyterian Moderator
The Rev. Alfred Hadden, of Allora, who 
was inducted as Moderator of the 
Presbyterian Church of Queensland in St. 
Andrew’s Church, Creek Street, last night 
has ministered in three countries. He is 
the first unmarried man to be chosen for 
20 years. Of genial disposition, he is 
keenly interested in social welfare 
amongst all denominations. Born in 
County Tyrone, Ireland, he studied for the 
ministry and served in various Irish 

centres before accepting a call to National 
Park, Colorado. He came to Australia in 
1923 and settled in Allora where he has 
ministered for 15 years.

Allora’s Past 100 years ago May 
1915

Send-off to Pte. 
McDowell

Before leaving Allora for active service, 
Pte. John McDowell of Berat was given a 
send-off by representatives of the various 
patriotic societies who desired to show, in 
an informal way, their appreciation of the 
action that he had taken. The Shire 
Council was meeting at the time but 
adjourned at the request of the Chairman, 
and the members took part in the 

proceedings. Speakers from 
the St. George Society, the 
Hibernian Society and the 
St. Andrew’s Club 
complemented Pte. 
McDowell and wished him a 
safe return to Allora. Pte. 
McDowell briefly responded 
saying that he hoped to do 
his bit for his country and 
return safe and sound when 
it was all over. A number of 
those present, and other 
townsmen, saw Private 
McDowell off at the station.
(Private John McDowell 
served with the 47th 
Battalion and was killed in 
action in France on the 
10/8/1916)

Allora’s Past 150 years 
ago May 1865

ALLORA PETTY 
SESSIONS

May 3, 1865.
Today the first Court was 
held at Allora. Although the 
Police Magistrate attended 

on two occasions previously, there was 
no business.
Before J. C. White Esq., Police Magistrate
Thomas Blanchfield on summons, for 
being drunk and disorderly, on the 19th 
April.
Henry Black on summons, for being drunk 
and making use of profane and indecent 
language, on the 23rd April.
George Munro, ditto.
All found guilty, and were admonished 
and discharged, this being the first 
offence.
William Burns and James Gleeson, 
disobeying summons. Warrants to be 
issued. (Darling Downs Gazette 13th May 
1865).

Colin Newport

Rev. Alfred Hadden.  Photo courtesy Betty Wiles. 

SDRC joins other councils in 
opposing Federal Assistance Grants 
indexation freeze
Southern Downs Regional Council will gain $7 million in 
Federal Government Financial Assistance Grant (FAGs) 
funding for the 2014/15 year however will record its opposition 
to the indexation freeze on this important funding source.
Discussing the FAGs program at last Wednesday's General 
Meeting, Council acknowledged the importance of the funding 
to its revenue base.
Mayor Cr Peter Blundell said the Federal Government's 
decision to freeze the indexation of FAGs for three years will 
unfortunately cost councils across Australia an estimated $925 
million.
"The Australian Local Government Association and the state 
local government associations are seeking the support of 
Council for advocacy to have the Federal Government reverse 
the decision to freeze the indexation of FAGs.
"Council, and every other council in Australia, have been asked 
to pass a resolution acknowledging the importance of the 
Commonwealth’s Financial Assistance Grants in assisting 
Council to provide important community infrastructure.
"We certainly agree with this and will take all opportunities to 
recognise the FAGs funding in Council's media releases, 
annual reports and other publications.
"This will help ensure local communities and residents 
understand that Federal funding is integral to the delivery of 
local government services, programs and major infrastructure 
and this will only be impeded if the freeze continues.
"Council also resolved today to advise the local Federal 
Member that Council would welcome discussions to lift the 
freeze on FAGs which have reduced in recent times affecting 
Council’s financial position and ability to provide services and 
hopefully a fairer system will be achieved for this Council and 
others," he said.
Cr Blundell emphasised that Federal Government funding was 
imperative to local government as there are limited opportunities 
for State Government funding as well as the
growing trend of cost shifting to local government for services 
that are not necessarily the normal business of Councils.
"This is combined with the rising costs of infrastructure, energy 
and even down to the increasing cost of postage. All of these 
factors mean we face difficult times in formulating a council 
budget.
"At the same time however Council is very happy with the level 
of external funding to complete capital works including funds 
for bridges and especially Royalties to Regions Round 4," he 
said.

lifeline.org.au
13  11  14
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ST PATRICK'S SCHOOL TRIVIA NIGHT

RATTLE OF THE BRAINS
FRIDAY, 29th MAY 2015
at the Allora Community Hall, Herbert Street

Doors & Bar open at 6.15pm. Round 1 starts at 7.00pm

RSVP 21st May 2015, 
St Patrick’s School 
Office - 4666 3551

• 8 people per table (maximum).
• �$10.00/person - includes Pizza, 

Nibblies, Supper with Tea & Coffee.

PRIZES TO BE WON -

1st Prize … $300
2nd Prize … $200

3rd Prize … $100
Wooden Spoon

A huge THANK 
YOU to our 
wonderful  

sponsors for 
making this 
fundraiser 
possible.

✔ Plumbing, Drainage & Gas Installations

✔ New Homes, Maintenance & Emergency Work

Competitive Rates

Servicing:  Allora, Clifton, Warwick, Greenmount, 
Toowoomba and surrounding areas

PLUMBOWE
Plumbing and Gas Installations

BSA 1198291

36 Hodgson Street
Greenmount  Qld  4359

Domestic & Commercial

CALL GREG BOWE 0407 651 831
Email plumbowe@hotmail.com

PTY.
LTD.

Council makes a bid for Warwick and 
Stanthorpe to be considered 
"Regional Capitals"
Southern Downs Regional Council has provided a submission 
detailing the reasons why Warwick and Stanthorpe should be 
named "Regional Capitals" by the Federal Government's 
Senate Standing Committee.
Decided at last Wednesday's General Meeting, Council agreed 
that having Warwick and Stanthorpe as designated Regional 
Capitals would bring economic, tourism and financial benefits.
Mayor Cr Peter Blundell said the Senate Committee's review of 
Regional Capitals was timely.
"The committee will look into a number of matters including the 
demographic trends and changing role of Regional Capitals, an 
analysis of current funding provided to Regional Capitals, 
investment challenges and opportunities and sustainable 
growth.
"In our submission we have conceded that for the Darling 
Downs Toowoomba would most probably be considered the 
Regional Capital, however as the Senate Committee has not 
provided a definition for a Regional Capital we have made our 
case strongly.
"We have argued that both Warwick and Stanthorpe have 
identifiable and distinct population catchments and communities 
with significant economic and community infrastructure, as well 
as higher order services from a health, education and recreation 
perspective.
"Our submission also makes suggestions around government 
policy that could help regional centres take up opportunities for 
population growth, business and industry expansion and 

Executive General Manager Travel and Tourist Martin Ryan 
said Queensland Rail was excited to share this special 
milestone with South West Queensland communities and 
encouraged those interested to get in quick, as availability was 
limited.
“Queensland Rail has a rich history throughout Queensland 
dating back to 1865 and we hope to spark a few fond memories 
as the steam train passes through South West Queensland 
towns,” Mr Ryan said.
“Almost 14,000 people have already embarked on a trip with 
Bety throughout the state this year as part of Queensland Rail’s 
year-long celebrations and we are pleased to now be sharing 
her with South West communities.
“As she travels to Charleville Bety will be stopping in towns 
along the way where passengers can explore local communities 
and enjoy local accommodation and foods.
“The trip will allow people of all ages to experience what travel 
was like in a past era when steam travel was the backbone of 
the state.
“Bety, or BB18 1⁄4 1079, is the pride of Queensland Rail’s 
heritage fleet and more than 60 employees have put in 
thousands of painstaking work to ensure she is in pristine 
condition for her 
journeys.
“The steam locomotive 
was originally built in 
1956 and will be joined 
by seven heritage 
wooden cars, the oldest 
of which was built in 
1902 and a dining car 
which was built in 1935.”
Tickets start from just 
$20* and passengers 
can take part in the entire 
journey from Brisbane to 
Charleville, travel one 
sector or take a short 
journey between stops 
en-route.
*Conditions apply, visit 
queenslandrai l travel.
com.au or call 1800 
TRAINS (872 467) for 
ticketing information, or 
to book your seat.

Bety steams into South West Qld to 
celebrate 150 years of rail 
Tickets are now on sale for South West Queenslanders to be 
part of a special steam train journey to commemorate 150 
years of rail throughout the state.
From 28 May 2015, a beautifully preserved steam locomotive 
– fondly known as ‘Bety’ – and a set of seven heritage wooden 
carriages will whistle their way between Brisbane and Charleville 
as part of Queensland Rail’s 150th anniversary celebrations.

BOOK NOW!   
Call 1800 753 150 or visit a Queensland Rail Travel Centre
*Conditions apply

Enjoy an authentic steam train journey heading west to Charleville in May and June 2015

Brisbane to Charleville
Thu 28 May  
 Brisbane to Ipswich $13.50
 Ipswich to Gatton $22.50
 Gatton to Toowoomba $22.50 
 

Sat 30 May  
 Toowoomba to Chinchilla $44.10 
 Chinchilla to Roma $49.50

Sun 31 May  
 Roma to Mitchell  $31.50 
 Mitchell to Charleville  $44.10

Charleville to Brisbane 
Tue 2 Jun  
 Charleville to Morven $31.50 
 Morven to Mitchell $31.50 
 Mitchell to Roma $31.50

Wed 3 Jun  
 Roma to  Dalby $67.50 
 Dalby to Oakey $22.50 
 Oakey to Toowoomba $13.50

Thu 4 Jun  
 Toowoomba to Ipswich $35.10 
 Ipswich to Brisbane $13.50

Build your journey now and take the family on a train ride from the past, any 
choice will be one to remember.

Rail 150 Charleville_press ads_92x262_0415.indd   1 4/05/2015   8:56 am

Left to right - 
Drivers John 
Broderick, 
Paul Ryan, 

Chris Halliday 
onboard the 
1079 steam 

engine.

Mother’s Day Brunch

At the Railway Hotel Allora

Sunday, May 10th
8.00 am – 10.30 am

Bookings preferred

07 4666 3402

RAILWAY HOTEL

tourism potential," he said.
The Senate's Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport 
References Committee will consider submissions over the 
coming months and will provide a report to the Federal 
Government by 1 December 2015.

LAWRENCE SPRINGBORG, M.P.,
Member for Southern Downs
will be available at the following venues on

FRIDAY,
15th MAY 2015
ALLORA LIBRARY,

78 Herbert Street, Allora
9.00am until 10.00am

GOOMBURRA HALL
10.30am until 11.00am

To avoid delays, please telephone 07 4681 2160 for an appointment.
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Save Your Life…

Every Adult – Safety Check

Rotary Bowel Scan Kits
available NOW

Limited Kits Available 

ONLY $14.00

?? CSIRO Double Helix Quiz ??

1. �Which planet in the solar system has a day that is 
longer than its year?

2. �Does a tomato or a human have more genes in its 
genome?

3. �What is the name of the tree that produces a pod 
that is the used to make chocolate?

4.  �If you were spelunking, what would you be doing?

5. �What is the male satin bower bird’s favourite 
colour?

Answers in Classifieds pages

Originally published in Science by Email. For more CSIRO Double 
Helix science visit www.csiro.au/helix or call 02 6276 6643.

Heritage experiences
As part of a state-wide Heritage Festival program over April and 
May, there will be multiple heritage experiences to be enjoyed 
across the Southern Downs for the next five days.
The program includes experiences in steam rail, as well as 
opportunities to explore Glengallan Homestead, the Warwick 
and District Historical Society Museum Complex, the Stanthorpe 
Heritage Museum, the Killarney and District historical Society 
Heritage Centre, the Killarney RSL Sub-Branch War Memorial 
Display and Warwick’s Veterans Support and Advocacy Service 
Military Memorabilia Display.
Building on this expansive heritage program, started as a 
collective last year, Warwick Tourism & Events has added two 
cemetery walks to the five-day program.
According to Visitor Centre volunteers and walk coordinators 
Fran Hockings and Betty Wells, the cemetery walks are a 
chance to discover the story of some of our earlier settlers.
“The monuments and headstones in the Warwick cemetery are 
more than just names and dates,” Fran said.
“They reflect aspects of our social, religious, folk, architecture 
and literary history not found in such a combination in any other 
place.”
Mrs Hockings has her grandmother and a primary school 
teacher to thank for her passion for heritage and history.
“I had a teacher at primary school who was passionate about 
history and she made us live it like we were there,” Fran said.
After much research, the ladies are certain they’ve included a 
good cross-section of people with interesting stories to tell in 
their tour. Back stories will include that of an hotelier, early 
settlers, a clergyman,aticket-of-leaveconvictandJohnMcCullou
ghthetalentedstonemason. Theywillalsovisit the War Graves 
cemetery as part of the tour.
Tours will be run Today Thursday May 7 and Saturday May 9 
from 10am to 11.30am. The tours are free. For full details of the 
Heritage Experience program, visit the Warwick Visitor Centre, 
or www.warwickevents.com. Enquiries to 4661 9073.
Thursday 7th May
10�.00am to 11.30am - Cemetery Walk. Discover the story of some of our 

earlier settlers and explore the Warwick Council Cemetery. For more 
details Ph 07 4661 9073.

10�.00am to 4.00pm - Stanthorpe Heritage Museum. For more details 07 
4681 1711.

9.�00am to 3.00pm - Southern Downs Steam Railway. Entry $2.00. For 
more details 07 4661 9788 - www.southerndownssteamrailway.com.au

10�.00am to 4.00pm - Glengallan Homestead. Glengallan is not just any old 
house. The 1867 two-storey sandstone Glengallan is an iconic heritage 
place, a rare example of a substantial 19th century country house in 
Queensland. Entry Adult $10 Child $4 Family: 2 Adults & 2 + Children 
$25.00; 1 Adult & 2 + Children $15.00. For more details Ph 07 4667 3866 
- www.glengallan.org.au

Friday 8th May
10.00am to 4.00pm - Stanthorpe Heritage Museum

9.�00am to 1.00pm - Veterans Support and Advocacy Service Military 
Memorabilia Display. Entry $2.00. For more details 07 4661 5099 - www.
vsasawarwick.com

12�.00pm to 3.00pm - Warwick and District Historical Society Inc – 
Museum - For more details Ph 07 4661 3234

10.00am to 4.00pm - Glengallan Homestead
Saturday 9th May
10�.00am to 3.00pm - Killarney RSL Sub-Branch War Memorial Display. 

For more details Ph 07 4664 1084.
10�.00am to 2.00pm - Killarney and District Historical Society Inc - 

Heritage Centre. For more details Ph 07 4666 4155.
1.00pm to 4.00pm - Stanthorpe Heritage Museum
12�.00pm to 3.00pm - Warwick and District Historical Society Inc – 

Museum
10.00am to 2.00pm - Southern Downs Steam Railway
10.00am to 4.00pm - Glengallan Homestead
10�.00am to 11.30am - Cemetery Walk. Warwick Council Cemetery. 
Sunday 10th May
10.00am to 3.00pm - Killarney RSL Sub-Branch War Memorial Display
9.00am to 1.00pm - Stanthorpe Heritage Museum
10�.00am to 2.00pm - Killarney and District Historical Society Inc - 

Heritage Centre
1.�30pm to 4.00pm - Allora and District Historical Society Inc. Historical 

Museum. A collection of memorabilia depicting the early history of the 
Allora District including: photos, household items, clothing, farm machinery 
and military. Entry $2.00 For more details Ph 07 4666 2090

10.00am to 4.00pm - Glengallan Homestead

Private Jon Leak V.C. Remembered – 
Our Restless Warrior
Authors, former Federal Government Minister the Honourable 
Tom McVeigh & Mr Ron Seibenhausen describe themselves as 
two ‘old Alloraites’, and while indeed they are former long time 
residents and well known across the region that envelopes ‘the 
best Little Town on the Downs’, they have combined their 
scribing talents & pride in their home region to recognise a 
former resident and amazing achiever, Private John Leak – 
‘Our Restless Warrior’.
It all started over lunch at Brisbane’s Irish Club in late 2008, 

Tom & Ron deciding to pen 
a book about the life of a 
remarkable character in 
Private John Leak, 
Queensland’s first Victoria 
Cross winner.
The two friends who grew 
up in Allora met regularly 
reminiscing about the ‘good 
old days’ and their 
association as delegates to 
the Queens land 
Graingrower’s Association. 
On that occasion back in 
2008 Ron asked Tom if he 
knew anything about Private 
J. Leak being a soldier 
settler in the Allora district. 
Ron advised that his wife 
Dolly had drawn his attention 
to the name ‘Pte J Leak’ 
being recorded as a V.C. 
winner on a visit to the 
National War Memorial in 
Canberra. Dolly’s father Mr 
Ernie Balderson, who had 
served at Gallipoli, had told 
Ron when selling him his 
property that he had at one 
time farmed the property 
known as portion 179, 
property selected by Private 
John Leak and was known 
as ‘Leak’s Paddock’. 
The result of that Irish Club discussion was to investigate the 
matter further.  After enthusiastic meetings with local’s who 
were aware of the Leak presence in the Goomburra Valley, it 
was decided to commence researching the life of Queensland’s 
first V.C. winner, research & investigation that took Ron & Tom 
across the nation.
Tom & Ron visited Allora last Thursday with former Goomburra 
Valley resident Mr Ian Smith to officially  launch “Our Restless 
Warrior”, and make presentations to the Allora State School, St. 
Patrick’s School, the Allora Library, the Allora District Historical 
Society & the Allora RSL Sub-Branch.
The book of 192 pages outlines the life & times of an amazing 
character in Private Leak, a soldier settler at Berat from 1919 
to 1920. Ian Smith and co-author Ron Siebenhausen presented 
a copy of the book to the Allora State School, Mr Smith’s 
parents having taken over the Leak property when John Leak 
left the area, the farm later owned by Ron Siebenhausen. 
The house in which Leak lived on the property was relocated to 
the Smith family property at nearby “The Aloes’. 
Presentations were also made to students at St. Patrick’s 
School by Tom McVeigh and his sister Betty Peters, both past 
students of the school. Tom and Ron along with Ian Smith 
addressed the Allora RSL Sub-Branch and guests and made 
book presentations to RSL President Mr Jim Corby, Allora RSL 
member Mr Bill Sinton, Allora District Historical Society Vice-
President Mr Graham Anderson and SDRC Councillor Glyn 
Rees for the Allora Library.
When community members wander through Allora’s Memorial 
Park one cannot help but be drawn to read the lengthy roll of 
names of those that made the supreme sacrifice in conflict 
listed on the Memorials that rise from the neatly cut lawns. 
An etched black marble plaque at the base of the towering 
World War 1 memorial recognizes the military exploits of 
Private John Leak VC, Queensland’s first recipient of a Victoria 
Cross, the highest award for acts of bravery in wartime. Few 
towns would be able to recognize a local Victoria Cross 
recipient in their special area of remembrance, Allora most 
fortunate to have that honour. While John Leak was born in 

Former Federal Government Minister and author  the Honourable Tom McVeigh and his sister Mrs Betty Peters, 
present a copy of “Our Restless Warrior” to St. Patrick’s School students (Back Row) Anna Morris, Matthew Higgins, 
Cooper Seng, Abigail Phelan &  Alex Bender and (Front Row) William Denny, Angus Brasch, Emily Jones & Sophie 

Summerell.

1892 at Portsmouth, England, the former soldier and teamster 
was a soldier settler in 1919 and 1920 at Berat, a farming area 
located between Allora and Goomburra. Memorials in his 
honour are erected at his former Berat property, another 
magnificent mosaic erected in the city of his enlistment, 
Rockhampton. He was fortunate enough to survive the war, 
come home, raise a family and pass away peacefully at the age 
of 80. 
Twenty-two year old Leak enlisted as a Private in the Australian 
Imperial Force on January 28th 1915, and joined his unit, the 
9th Battalion on June 22nd at Gallipoli, before being posted to 
France and the Western Front in early 1916. As a result of his 
incredibly heroic actions on the 23rd July 1916, the first day of 
the Battle of Pozieres in France, part of the Battle of the 
Somme, he was awarded the Victoria Cross for most 
conspicuous bravery.
The citation stated: “He was one of a party which finally 
captured an enemy strong point. At one assault when the 

…Continues on page 12
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tel 4661 2990

DIGITAL RETINAL PHOTOGRAPHY   |   DIABETIC EXAMINATION  
FRAMES & CONTACT LENSES   |  VISUAL FIELD ANALYSIS  |  OCT 
DESIGNER & BUDGET SUNGLASSES   |   GLAUCOMA ASSESSMENT 

1/95 Grafton St, Warwick

Rachel Abraham
B. App. Sc. (Optometry) Hons
Grad. Cert. (Ocular Therapeutics)

Paul Morrissey
Dip. App. Sc. (Optometry)
Grad. Cert. (Ocular Therapeutics)

NEW! OCULAR COHERENCE 
TOMOGRAPHY (OCT) diagnostic equipment

Direct 
billing to 
Health 
Funds!

www.myoptical.com.au

2015
May -  
Fri 8	 Allora QCWA International Day: English Midlands
	 Uniting Church Hall, 1.30pm
Fri 8	 Cent Sale - Victoria Hill Hall Fundraiser
	 Victoria Hill Hall, 7.00pm
Sat 9	 Allora Doctor Who Club Local Group Meeting
	 Allora QCWA Rooms, 11.00am
Sun 10	 Mother’s Day Long Lunch - Norma O’Hara Murphy
	 Allora Sports Club, 11.00am, lunch from 12.00 noon
Fri 29	 St.Patrick’s School Trivia Night
	 Allora Community Hall
Sat 30	 Golf/Bowls Fun Day - Great Endeavour Rally
	 Allora Sports Club
Sat 30	 Allora Mens Shed Meeting
	 Allora Mens Shed (old fire station), 11.30am

June -
Sat 13	 St. David's Guild June Afternoon
Sat 27	 Allora Mens Shed Meeting
	 Allora Mens Shed (old fire station), 11.30am

July -  
Sat 4	 Wattles v Warwick
	 Platz Oval, Clifton
Sat 25	 Allora Mens Shed Meeting
	 Allora Mens Shed (old fire station), 11.30am

August -  
Sat 29	 Wattles v Pittsworth
	 Platz Oval, Clifton
Sat 29	 Allora Mens Shed Meeting
	 Allora Mens Shed (old fire station), 11.30am

IMPORTANT INFORMATION - Clients wishing to include their events in the 
Events Calendar, must book a display (boxed) colour advertisement for the 
event in The Allora Advertiser, sized AT LEAST 2 column x 4 cm. Clients will 
then automatically receive, as a bonus, a calendar entry. These entries will be 
in a 2 line format as above, starting in bold with date and event, followed by 
venue and time.
If people wish to contact The Allora Advertiser and discuss their particular 
needs, please feel free to do so. Ph 4666 3128.

Events Calendar

ADVERTISER CLASSIFIEDSPh 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

Ph 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

• FOR SALE •
NARROW LEAF IRONBARK POSTS, yard posts, 
strainers, stays and split posts. Cut to your 
requirements.                 Phone Darren 0429 990 180

GARAGE SALE - Saturday, 9th May. One more day 
only by popular demand, 7.00am - 3.00pm. 
15 Erhardt Street, Allora. Bargains from $2.00.

Wattles Star Matt Duggan 
Leads Clydesdales to ’47th 
Battalion Trophy’ Success
Wattles Captain & halfback and 2014/2015 
Toowoomba Rugby League ‘Player of the Year’ 
Matt Duggan has led the Toowoomba 

‘Clydesdales’ Open side to victory in the 2015 Central Division 
’47th Battalion Trophy’ Carnival at Roma over the past 
weekend.
The ‘Clydesdales’ finished ahead of a tough Bundaberg ‘Bears’ 
outfit 20 – 16 at Cities Rugby League Club’s Arthur Beetson 
Oval on Sunday.
Man of the Match against the Sunshine Coast ‘Falcons’, the 
second of the ‘Clydesdales’ three matches, Duggan impressed 
selectors throughout and was named along with four 
Toowoomba team mates in the Central Division ‘Crows’ for the 
QRL State Divisional Championships.
Gatton ‘Hawks’ backs Billy Jackwitz & Nick Boney and Valleys 
‘Roosters’ forwards James Crombie & Tyrone Jowett will join 
Duggan in the Central Division line-up.
Wattles fullback Corey Blades, while not getting the nod for the 
Division side, had a strong Carnival, & ‘Man of the Match’ in the 
final against Bundaberg.
Aside from Duggan & Blades, other Wattles players in 
‘Clydesdales’ colours included Jason Bradfield & Joel Koina, 
while Wattles A Grade mentor Luke Duggan was the 
‘Clydesdales’ Assistant Coach. Wattles back-rower Ryan 
Duggan was originally selected in the ‘Clydesdales’ line-up, but 
succumbed to a shoulder injury that arose from the ‘Warriors’ 
last fixture against Dalby and was forced to withdraw.
Jubilant Toowoomba ‘Clydesdales’ Coach Eugene Seddon 
heaped praise on his side, coming back after a first Round loss 
to retain the prestigious trophy they won last year in Gladstone.
Toowoomba led 8 – 6 at half time in the final on the back of tries 
by flying winger Billy Jackwitz & front-rower James Crombie.
Teenage sensation Jackwitz touched down again in the second 
stanza, along with Corey Blades, Highfields half Jarrod Lee 
adding to goals for the total.
Gladstone got the better of the ‘Clydesdales’ 18 – 16 on 
Saturday in the first match of the Carnival, a result that may 
well have signalled the end of Toowoomba’s title defence.
Sunshine Coast flexed their muscle on Saturday afternoon to 
then defeat Gladstone and open the gate for a possible 
‘Clydesdales’ appearance on the Carnival podium.
While it’s never over until it’s over, the Toowoomba squad took 
an underdog position on Sunday mornimg, and after building a 
12 – 8 lead burst out of the stables for the second half of the 
clash with Sunshine Coast  to stack on four tries to one and 
book a place in the Carnival final after overwhelming their 
opponents to 30 – 14. Elusive centre Nick Boney ran in two first 
half tries with his ‘Hawks’ team mate Jeff Nielsen repeating the 
dose in the second stanza, Highfields winger Sean Hamel & 
Valleys Jock Waters also bagging tries.

‘Clydesdales’ Match Results.
Match 1 - Gladstone Raiders 18 def Toowoomba Clydesdales 
16 (Tries: Billy Jackwitz, Matthew Duggan, Tyrone Jowett.  
Goals: Matt Duggan 2)
Match 2 - Toowoomba Clydesdales 30 (Nick Boney 2, Jeffrey 
Nielsen 2, Sean Hamel, Jock Waters tries; Matt Duggan 2 
goals) def. Sunshine Coast 14.
Carnival Final - Toowoomba Clydesdales 20 (Billy Jackwitz 2, 
Corey Blades, James Crombie tries; Jarrod Lee 2 goals) def. 
Bundaberg Bears 16.
Along with Toowoomba, Gladstone, Bundaberg & Sunshine 
Coast,  teams to contest the ’47th Battalion Trophy” included 
Rockhampton, South-West Country & North Wide Bay.

• PUBLIC NOTICES •
A BROWN SLOUCH HAT AND THE RISING SUN 
TICKET RESULTS - 1st Dennis Allen 0222, 2nd 
Bronwyn Christensen 0880, Lou King 0324, 4th 
Leith Giesel 0817.

• FOR SALE •
HAY - ROUND BALES SUPER SWEET SUDAN, fine 
stem, leafy hay $49.50; Lucerne hay $8.80.

Phone 4666 6251 or 0447 740 110

…Continues on back page

enemy’s bombs were outranging ours, 
Private Leak jumped out of a trench, ran 
forward under heavy machine gun fire at 
close range, and threw three bombs into 
the enemy’s bombing post.” 
“He then jumped into the post and 
bayoneted three unwounded enemy 
bombers. Later when the enemy, in 
overwhelming numbers, was driving his 
party back, he was always the last to 
withdraw at each stage, and kept on 
throwing bombs. His courage and energy 
had such an effect on the enemy that, on 
arrival of reinforcements, the whole 
trench was recaptured.”
The former Berat resident was discharged 
from the AIF in May 1919, but not before 
being wounded in August 1916 at 
Mouquet Farm and severely gassed at 
Hollebeke, Belgium in March 1918. 
Private Leak received his Victoria Cross 
at Buckingham Palace on November 4th, 
1916, from His Majesty George V.  
After leaving the Allora area he resided in 
New South Wales, South 
Australia & Western 
Australia, before returning to 
retire in South Australia 
where he died at Redwood 
Park on October 20th, 1972.
On Remembrance Day 
2009 the President of the 
Allora RSL Sub-Branch Mr 
Eric Taylor unveiled the 
plaque on the First World 
War Cenotaph at Allora 
Memorial Park recording the 
achievements of Private 
John Leak. Additionally on 
April 21st 2010, Allora RSL 
Sub-Brach Secretary Mr 
Ken Ashton unveiled a 
plaque at the Berat site of 
the firewood sawmill that 
had been operated by John 
Leak & partners, a plaque 
also unveiled on the site of 
soldier settler Leak’s home 
in 1920, on Block Portion 

184, the Commonage.
The Commonage, as it is still known, signifies an area as part 
of a district. Its original naming in the 1860’s was instead as the 
parcel of land of approximately 3,540 acres serviced by the 
Allora Town Council.
A little under four years since embarking on their historical 
documentation of the life of Private John Leak VC, Tom and 
Ron completed their research on June, 30th 2012.
The book “Our Restless Warrior” is the result, and much thanks 
to the support of the Queensland Grants Celebration Committee.
A copy of “Our Restless Warrior” can be accessed in the 
reference section of the Allora Library.
Andrew Craig, Captain RAN (Rtd), Chair of the Queensland 
Advisory Committee for the Commemoration of the ANZAC 
Centenary wrote, “The authors (of Our Restless Warrior) have 
given us a chance to learn about a very brave man – not that 
John Leak considered himself a hero.” 
In their words, for Tom & Ron, it’s been “A wonderful journey, 
we enjoyed it and we hope you enjoy this ‘Special Piece of 
History’”.

Glyn Rees

“Our Restless Warrior”, the story of the life and times of former Berat resident Private John Leak VC, written by former 
Allora residents the HonourableTom McVeigh & Mr Ron Siebenhausen, was launched in Allora last Thursday.

Co-authers the Honourable Tom McVeigh & Ron Siebenhausen present a copy of “Our Restless 
Warrior”, the life story of Private John Leak VC, to President of the Allora RSL Sub-Branch Jim Corby.

Continued from page 11…
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ALLORA PHARMACY - WATCH REPAIRS - 
Batteries, Pins, Seals - Best Prices.

Phone 4666 3100

• SERVICES •

ADVERTISER CLASSIFIEDSPh 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

Ph 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822
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MOBILE VET
Ross Newman BVSc. (Hons)

Realistically priced vet treatment of 
Pets and Farm Animals at your home in town or on farm.

Ph 0488 421 445 or 4667 0424

Warwick & Allora 
by appointment

ALLORA SPORTS CLUB
Available for…

• FUNCTIONS
• SOCIAL GET TOGETHERS

• BARE FOOT BOWLS
Short notice a specialty

Contact:
Wendy 0437 342 870

Kev 0408 790 885
and Donna 4666 3674

ALLORA INDEPENDENT STEEL
Barron Street, Hendon, M/S 765, Allora.

Phone 4666 3502
For all your Steel Requirements.

Call in and get a quote on your next job.
For Pipe, Panels, Posts and Gutter and Barge for 

the shed, we have it all in stock.

Specialising in -
• �WINDROWING AND HAY CUTTING
• HAY BALE STACKING MARK 0429 830 303

Alan's Bathrooms & T iling
Award winning… BATHROOM, TILING & BUILDING RENOVATIONS

PH 0499 860 432 - alan.gersbach@hotmail.com

Over 30 Years 
Experience

• Repair Work - jobs up to $3300 only
• No job too small
• Prompt & Reliable Service

BUILDER
M & RM Atherton T/A

Atherton Building & Carpentry
Renovations, Extensions

“No job too small, we do it all”
QBCC Lic: 1187627

ABN: 31 948 806 781 Mathew Atherton  0400 463 142

Q.B.C.C. 24838

Mob 0417 784 185
www.allorabuildinglandscaping.com

Richard Kyle - Builder

ALLORA BUILDING & LANDSCAPING
BOBCAT HIRE
 • Small Tip Truck
 • Trencher
 • Post Holes

LOCAL BUSINESSES & TRADERS PHONE 4666 3128
EMAIL classifieds@alloraadvertiser.com

• RURAL SERVICES •

• TRADE SERVICES •

• AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES •

• BUSINESSES •

• Contract Spraying   • Harvesting
• 36ft Swather  • Hay Sales
• Round Baling

PHONE:
0429 663 411

NOLAN PASTORAL CO.

47 Herbert Street, Allora
For any enquiries or bookings for tyres or 
service please contact Anne or Richard on

ALLORA & DISTRICT TYRES Pty. Ltd.

ON FARM 
SERVICE 

AVAILABLE

Ph 4666 3455  Mob 0417 594 152

• Contract Baling

- GRADED OAT SEED FOR SALE
- FRESH MILLET HAY FOR SALE

• CHURCH NOTICES •

The Catholic Community of
ST. PATRICK’S, ALLORA

 1st SUNDAY at 9.00am, 2nd & 3rd SUNDAYS at 6.00pm,
EVERY TUESDAY, 9.30am.

2nd TUESDAY (at The Homestead), at 9.30am.
LAYLED LITURGY, with Communion - 4th & 5th SUNDAYS at 

9.00am and also Fridays at 9.30am.
For information on Baptism, Weddings, Funerals and other church 

enquiries, phone 4666 3377.
St Patrick’s Parish School (Prep - Yr. 7), enquiries 4666 3551.

• SOLUTIONS •
THIS WEEK’S SUDOKU SOLUTION

1. �Venus takes 243 Earth 
days to make one rotation, 
a day, while it takes 225 
Earth day to complete its 
orbit around the Sun, a 
year.

2. �With 30 000 – 35 000 
genes, the tomato has 
more genes than a human 
who has around 20 000 – 

25 000 genes.
3. �Cacao trees produce a 

pod full of cacao beans 
that can be made into 
chocolate.

4. �You would be exploring a 
cave.

5. �The male satin bower bird 
likes to collect blue items 
for his bower.

CSIRO DOUBLE HELIX QUIZ ANSWERS

Scots Presbyterian Church - Allora
THIS SUNDAY AT ALLORA  - Service/Sunday School at 9.30am.

TUESDAY - Ladies Bible Study at 10.00am - 11.00am.
CATCH UP CRAFT - In Warwick, 2nd Tuesday of each month, 

11.30am - 2.00pm.
HOME BIBLE STUDY - For time and place,

please phone 4666 3327
MENS BREAKFAST - Last Saturday in each month, 7.30am.

Enquiries to Pastor Dennis Mooney 0477 051 876.
A Warm Welcome to ALL.

Wilson & Rigby Motor Body Repairs
82 Herbert Street, Allora

	 ✔ Digital Image Quoting	 ✔ �Insurance and Private Smash Repairs
	 ✔ Low Bake Oven Booth	 ✔ Car-O-Liner Measuring System
	 ✔ Tilt Tray Towing 	 ✔ Supporting customer’s right to select 
	 ✔ Windscreen Replacements		  their own repairer

 Peter Morton - Mobile 0407 116 391 - wilrig01@tpg.com.au

Phone (07) 4666 3311  Fax (07) 4666 3511

Uniting Church Allora
9.00am Sunday Services.

Enquiries phone 4666 3225.   All welcome.

The Anglican Parish of Allora and Clifton
- Service Times

St Davids: Allora
	 Holy Communion:	 1st & 3rd Sunday	 8.00am
		  2nd & 4th Sundays	 10.00am
		  Wednesdays	 10.00am
All Saints: Clifton
	 Holy Communion:	 1st & 3rd Sunday	 10.00am
		  2nd & 4th Sundays	 8.00am

Baptisms, Confirmations, Weddings - by arrangement
"Seek the Lord while He may be found"

Rector - Rev. Andrew Baldwin - Ph 4666 3343  Mob 0427 220 886

Floor Sanding & Polishing
4 Boards Replaced

4 Staircases and Decks Sanded
4 Free Quotes

Phone George - 0402 521 961

SHEILAH’S DRESS MAKING
CLOTHING ALTERATIONS 

Cnr. Maryvale & Barron St., Hendon
 Professional Service. Will pickup and deliver.

Call Sheilah - Ph 4666 2126

P&K CONCRETING
• Shed Floors  • Driveways  

• Patios  • Paths  • Cover-Tex
SERVICING 
ALL AREAS

FREE QUOTES

QBSA
1091869

CALL 0400 186 756 - AH 4666 3568

SPECIALISING IN DECORATIVE CONCRETE FOR NEW & OLD

LOCALLY 
OWNED & 
OPERATED

Triple C Home Services
Local family business specialising in Carpet & Fabric 

Cleaning for your Home and Car.  For a FREE 
QUOTE contact - PETER or MARYANN
Ph 4697 3226 or 0428 848 814

NO TRAVELLING FEE - NO JOB TOO SMALL

ALLORA RSL SUB BRANCH
MEMORIAL HALL

Available for Hire … $150.00 - Catering available
For all bookings and enquiries, please contact Sarah Turner 

on 0402 823 815 or 4666 2050

ON FARM SEED GRADING - Wheat and barley.
Phone 0418 623 929

• ANNOUNCEMENTS •
In Memoriam -
MARY MARGARET STRACHOTTA “Nanny” —
6.6.1927 - 30.4.2010

Always in our thoughts and forever in our hearts.
Shaz, Graham, Holly, Katie, Keelan and Maddi

Thanks…
The Scope Club of Allora Inc. would like to thank 
most sincerely all those who helped in any way 
to make our Afternoon Tea such a success. There 
are too many involved to mention individually, but all the help was 
greatly appreciated. The support of the community is so valuable to 
us.
Winner of the major raffle donated by "Hello World" was Margaret 
Mcveigh.

• LOST & FOUND •
FOUND - PRESCRIPTION GLASSES IN CASE near 
public toilets in Muir Street. Collect from Allora 
Advertiser office.

qbcc
 queensland building 
 and construction commission

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



Evans Drilling Pty Ltd

Lot 1 Forest Plain Road
ALLORA  QLD  4362
E-mail: evansdrilling@bigpond.com

Ph: 4666 3674
Mob: 0408 718 773

WATER BORE DRILLINGResidential - Rural - Commercial - Investment

BUY!   SELL!   RENT!

44 Herbert Street
Ph 4666 3318
Fax 4666 3179

ALLORA

OPEN: Monday - Friday, 7am-5pm
Saturday, Sunday & 

Public Holidays, 7am-12pm

LOCAL BUSINESSES & TRADERS PHONE 4666 3128
EMAIL classifieds@alloraadvertiser.com

• SERVICES •• REAL ESTATE •

• BUSINESSES •

MT. MARSHALL FARRIER SERVICE
• Trimming and Shoeing at competitive prices.
• Will travel, any area.

PHONE GREG 0427 040 415 ANY TIME

STEELE RUDD
SHIPPING

CONTAINER
HIRE, SALES

& TRANSPORT
Bob Malone

0428 198 992 psorangeptyltd@bigpond.com

 Summer / Winter          
Planting & Fertilising
• Excel & JD 8m Disc Planters                     
• Simplicity Hyd Tyne Planter                        
• “One Pass” - Seed/Fert/Gas                                                  
• Urea/Anhydrous Application                                     
• 200-300hp Tractors | GPS

• Heavy Duty 6.5m Offset Discs 
• Flexicoil 9m Chisel Plough                                                        
• Misc Cultivators                               

Contract Spraying
                    

• SpraCoupe 7650 Sprayer 
24m | 2700Ltr  | Autosteer       
Licenced Commercial Operator           
No. G27334/14

Grain Harvesting                                           
• John Deere 30ft Harvester 
• 8 Row Corn Head  | Chaser Bin                                     

KCFarming

Servicing Allora, Clifton & Surrounds

Leigh Kirkland: 0438 615 779

“Flexible  Agricultural  Solutions”

• RURAL SERVICES •

2015 Toowoomba ‘Clydesdales’ Open team: 1. Corey Blades 
(Wattles), 2. Billy Jackwitz (Gatton), 3. Nick Boney (Gatton), 4. 
Joel Koina (Wattles), 5. Sean Hamel (Highfields), 6. Jeffery 
Nielsen (Gatton), 7. Matt Duggan (C) (Wattles), 8. James 
Crombie (Valleys), 9. Chris Richardson (Valleys), 10. Dale 
Perkins (Gatton), 11. Tyrone Jowett (Valleys), 12. Mitchell 
Carpenter (Pittsworth), 13. Matthew 
Prowse (Highfields), 14. Mitch Betros 
(Brothers), 15. Hayden Smith (Highfields), 
16. Jason Bradfield (Wattles), 17. Jarrod 
Lee (Highfields), 18. Luke Smith (Valleys), 
19. Jock Waters (Valleys), 20. Luke Nolan 
(Brothers).
Coach: Eugene Seddon.   Assist. Coach: 
Luke Duggan.
‘Toowoomba Rugby League fixtures 
resume this weekend !’
The Wattles ‘Warriors’ are back on the 
road this weekend heading to Oakey to 
take on the Oakey ‘Bears’ at Trevor 
Mickelborough Oval, the A Grade clash 
between the ‘Bears’ and the ‘Warriors’ the 
Hutchies Cup Match of the Round.
Kick off times are 2.00 pm - Millmerran 
verses Oakey (2nd Division); 3.20 pm – 
Wattles verses Oakey (Under 18); 4.45 pm 
– Reserve Grade and 6.10 pm – A Grade.

Glyn Rees
Wattles halfback Matt Duggan in action at the Central Division ’47th Battalion Trophy’ Carnival at 

Roma over the past weekend.

Continued from page 13…


